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SANDGATE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a Finance Committee Meeting held on 

Friday 10th February 2012 at 3pm
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Present:  Chairman       Cllr N Bliss



Parish Clerk   A Oates


    Councillors
     R Bliss, J Holben and T Prater 
    ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

1.
Apologies for absence: there were no absentees.   

2.
Declarations of Interest - There were no declarations of interest.
3.
Minutes - The minutes of the meeting held on 9th January 2012 were submitted, approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
Proposed by: Cllr J Holben
Seconded by: Cllr R Bliss
4.
Transfer of lands
4.1   The draft leases were distributed and discussed. It was noted that the grounds maintenance carried out by the district council in the first year (grass cutting, tending to bushes and flowers etc) was only mentioned in the recreation ground lease; this needs to be included in the lease for the village green in Wilberforce Road (ref 5.5.1 in recreation ground lease).
4.2
It was queried – who signs the leases? The clerk will ask the district council.
4.3
It was queried – what pipes (gas, electricity, water etc) are under the ground of all the leased areas? Cllr J Holben will look into this.
4.4
The clerk was requested to distribute a copy of all leases to all parish councillors requesting that any comments are fed back to the clerk.

4.5
The leases are on the agenda for the full council meeting on 14th February with a view to being formally agreed, subject to any points being raised and subsequently agreed by Shepway District Council and the leases then being finally approved by the Chairman and Clerk to the Council prior to signing .
4.6
Recreation ground: the cost of the MUGA (multi use games area), extra benches etc is being included in the bid that will be submitted to the Roger De Haan Trust.

4.7
Virements in the budget, as agreed in the minutes of the last meeting, were approved.

5.
2011/12 budgets

5.1
The latest bank statements were approved and signed.


5.2
The bank accounts and reconciliation, up to 10th February 2012, were approved and signed.

5.3
It was proposed that a company is commissioned to make a short film about the community use of the library. This would be used to promote the joint usage of the building by the library and parish council, thereby advocating the benefits of multi-use space and anticipated longevity of the library and its benefits to the local community. The film should be available on DVD and via social networking sites. The budget should be under £500.

Proposed by: Cllr N Bliss


Seconded by: Cllr R Bliss

And agreed unanimously
Resolved: that the cost is under £500
6.
Proposed expenditure by the Environment Committee

6.1
Electronic messaging boards – deferred


6.2
Stretched pictures for empty shops – the chairman of the Environment Committee had put forward a request for a budget to commission pictures to display in the empty shops in the village. It was suggested that perhaps pupils from the Folkestone School for Girls could provide the artwork for the displays. The clerk was requested to discuss this with the school and also to contact Fell Reynolds Estate Agents regarding getting permission from the owners of the empty properties. It was proposed that a budget of up to £750 is allocated for the displays, subject to their being in place in time for the Jubilee celebrations and remaining in place for several months afterwards.



Proposed by: Cllr N Bliss



Seconded by: Cllr J Holben



And agreed unanimously

Resolved: that the cost does not exceed £750 and is subject to the time scale given above.
6.3
Community Payback scheme: storage box for equipment – it was proposed that £250 is allocated for the purchase and installation, subject to permission being given by KCC Libraries for the box to be affixed to the wall at the back of the building.

Proposed by: Cllr T Prater


Seconded by: Cllr N Bliss


And agreed unanimously

Resolved: that the siting of the storage unit is in agreement with KCC Libraries
7.
Sandgate Jubilee Beacon
It was proposed that a recommendation is put to full council that a beacon is purchased and installed in Sandgate, for use at the Jubilee celebrations and for any subsequent event when the lighting of the beacon would enhance an event, at a budget of up to £2,000
Proposed by: Cllr N Bliss
Seconded by: Cllr J Holben
Resolved: that this is subject to quotes being received from up to three companies and the siting of the beacon is on the seafront in the vicinity of Sandgate Castle
Agreed by all, subject to the conditions.
8.
PCSO
8.1.
Members were concerned about the lack of a dedicated PCSO for Sandgate. The clerk was requested to query this with Kent Police.
9.
2012/13 budgets
9.1
The budgets for the new financial year were recorded in the minutes of the last meeting and will be ratified at the full council meeting in March.

10.
Information

10.1
The Chairman informed that he had received a request from representatives of our twinned town Sangatte to have an amicable competition of Petanque with a team from Sandgate, later in the year. It was suggested that an area of the recreation ground would be an excellent Petanque pitch.

10.2
It was suggested that members look into any opportunities for grant funding for utilising the recreation ground.

10.3
It was anticipated that a 2-sided newsletter would be produced by the end of February. It would be distributed by email to those whose email addresses were known, and printed copies would be available from the library and various businesses within the parish.

11.
Date of next meeting – to be called when required.
The meeting closed at 4.35pm.
Signed by the Chairman, Finance Committee…………………………………Date………………
